
President’s Response 
Campus Issue 22-23-03 

 
Committee or Individual: Learning Resources Committee, Antonio Lopez  
Date Submitted: 04/26/23 
 
Issue or Concern: Changing status Learning Resources Committee from standing committee to 
advisory committee 
 
Summary of Issue: As a standing committee, the Learning Resources Committee has been 
challenged with representation that has not been conducive to addressing unique issues 
impacting learning resources.   
 
Action Taken: 
 
04/26/23:  Campus Issue was submitted to Executive Council. 
 
05/04/23: Executive Council discussed the issue and concluded they would like to hear more 
information about the particular issues behind the request to transition to an advisory 
committee.  Executive Council decided to invite Learning Resources Committee tri-chairs to the 
first Executive Council meeting of the fall term. 
 
08/24/23: Tri-chairs Antonio Lopez and Dennis Lee visited Executive Council to share more 
information about the request to transition to an advisory committee.  The Council discussed 
the proposal and voted unanimously to approve transitioning the Learning Resources 
Committee from a standing committee to an advisory committee. 
 
 
President’s Response to Executive Council:   
 
I have heard the discussion on Campus Issue 22-23-03 and concur with Executive Council’s 
recommendation to change the Learning Resources Committee from a standing committee to 
an advisory committee.  This change is effective immediately.  Also, I request a written report of 
the new advisory committee be submitted by the end of the Fall 2023 term explaining how the 
committee has functioned differently and evaluating the change. 
 
 
Campus Issue 22-23-03 is closed. 
 
 
 
__Albert Garcia______   __08/24/23_____ 
Albert Garcia, President   Date 
 


